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Teams of teachers, administrators, and support personnel meet regularly to review student 
information.  Referrals for service can be made by any individual and these teams then 
gather information and present the findings to the parents and student.  If appropriate, 
additional confidential supports are offered to the family through The Council of Southeast 
Pennsylvania.  Ms. Smith asked about the Council and for clarification regarding the 
process for sharing information with parents.  She also asked if the building teams had 
enough time and what happens to the cases that do not lead to an assessment by the Council.  
Dr. Davidheiser responded that teams determine their own meeting schedule and they 
strongly encourage families to participate, but it is not mandatory.  The child study process 
is an option when families do not take advantage of the Council’s services. 

 
4. Advanced Placement (AP) Scores – Dr. Davidheiser presented data on student 

performance on the 2016 Advanced Placement tests.  The number of students enrolled in 
AP classes (4,299) and taking an AP exam (2,674) continue to grow across the district.  
85% of students received a scor



 
7. Update on Elementary Math Pilot 


